BYRAM-CUM-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL
ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 18 MAY 2017
PARISH COUNCILLORS - Thank you to the Parish Councillors for giving their time and effort to making the village a better place for all.

DSTRICT COUNCILLOR 
- Following the sudden death of Jack Crawford, Bryn Sage was elected to this position.  From the start of his tenure Bryn has taken very active role in all matters relating to residents and village problems.  We look forward to continuing this excellent working relationship.
PRECEPT - The Parish Council have taken the decision not to increase the precept for 2017-2018.

 PLAY AREA - The play area in Byram Park Road was officially open 9 March.  WREN provided most of the funding. The equipment was purchased and erected by Sutcliffe Play of Upton.  The park has been well used everyday since opening and all parents have said what an excellent new facility it is and that a play area was something that had been sadly lacking in our community.

Special thanks to Cllr Nicklin for the work, time, and effort he put in to getting this scheme up and running.

HOUSING SCHEMES -  We have 3 new housing schemes taking place in the village, 2 SDC and 1 Housing Association developments.
St Edwards Close, 5 new bungalows, these have all been allocated and handed over to tenants early May.

Byram Park Road flats - demolition work has been completed.  SDC envisage these will be replaced by a mix of 13 2 and 3 bed houses with the final being a 4 bed.  We have been assured that the Parish Council and residents will have an opportunity to see proposals and give their views before site plans are finalised.

East Acres - This will be funded through Housing Association Strategic Group, SDC have already approved plans for 29 houses a mix of 1-2-3-4 bedrooms dwellings.  Some work has already been done on site and it estimated that completion of all works will be by June 2018.
DARRINGTON QUARRY - PCllrs Nicklin, Davies and Mitchell meet regularly with staff and continue to have a good working relationship.  Through discussions Darrington donated £1 000 towards the Village Hall refurbishment scheme.
POWER STATION - PCllrs Nicklin, Davies and Mitchell continue to have site meetings with staff and other agencies.
POLICING - We have a new Beat Manager, Kylie Boyle and in the near future should be getting a new female PCSO.  Over the past months, we have had PCSOs Dion Wood and Tim McGreevy taking on responsibility for the village.  Tim has now left to take up PC training.

WORKING RELATIONSHIPS - we continue to have an excellent relationship with Brotherton Parish Council for the betterment of our community.
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